US Postal Service Denies Unique ZIP Code to North Plainfield
Borough to Appeal to USPS Washington, DC Office, Seeks Residents’ Support

The Borough of North Plainfield was once again denied its own unique ZIP Code by the US Postal Service, Northern New Jersey District in Edison. (See the attached letter to Mayor Giordano dated 12/22/14, received on 12/29/14.)  The Borough appealed to the USPS in October after waiting the required ten year time frame to re-submit the request after being denied in 2004.

The Borough had lined up the enthusiastic support of Congressman Leonard Lance and the Somerset County Board of Freeholders in their latest effort, receiving written support from both.  The Congressman and the Board of Freeholders expressed their support in large part due to problems with mail delivery which continues to plague in North Plainfield - the largest community in Somerset County without its own unique ZIP Code

North Plainfield residents have provided a litany of problems with mail delivery to the Postal Service which, under its current system, shares three ZIP codes with the City of Plainfield.  The issue is further complicated by the fact that the two municipalities share a number of common street names.
“The USPS itself admits in their letter that they expend extra effort because of 37 duplicate addresses in the two communities.  This could easily be resolved if each address had a unique ZIP,” said Mayor Michael Giordano.  “Further, Plainfield and Union County could save much money and efforts since mailings to their constituents are frequently sent to North Plainfield residents due to the overlapping ZIP boundaries.”  North Plainfield residents continually receive summonses for Jury Duty in Union County and must expend effort to prove to the Courts that they have been incorrectly served with jury notices.

It should be noted that North Plainfield has common road names that extend into neighboring Watchung Borough and Green Brook Township but no problems with mail delivery in those communities, each of which has different ZIP Codes from North Plainfield.
Also of concern to the Mayor and North Plainfield residents is how the ZIP Codes are used beyond the purpose of mail delivery.  “We acknowledge that the Postal Service has no control over how their ZIP Codes are utilized for establishing insurance rates, etc. but that doesn’t negate the very real concern of many that North Plainfield residents are considered residents of Union, not Somerset County,” the Mayor added.

At this time the Borough has been provided an avenue of appeal to the US Postal Service in Washington, DC which it will pursue vigorously.  Mayor Giordano is working with Congressman Lance’s office and is hoping to arrange a meeting with the Congressman and the USPS in Washington to discuss the matter in person.
(Continued…)

Meanwhile the Mayor is asking all residents and businesses to write letters of support of the Borough’s ZIP Code efforts directly to the US Postal Service in Washington, DC, with copies to the Mayor’s Office:

Manager, Delivery





Mayor Michael Giordano, Jr.
U.S. Postal Service





263 Somerset Street
475 L’Enfant Plaza SW, RM 7142



North Plainfield, NJ 07060
Washington, DC 20260-2802

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

For further information contact the Mayor’s Office at 908-769-2902
